TIPTON, IOWA October 3, 2023

The Cedar County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. October 3, 2023 with
the following members present: Bixler, Barnhart, Gaul, Kaufmann, and Chairperson Bell.
Members of the public were also present.

The Board viewed correspondence from various agencies.

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following correspondence from:
Safety Committee meeting from September 19, 2023.
ISAC seeking joint efforts to provide lactation room in Courthouse.

Manure Management Annual Updates submitted by:

Red Oak Site #67540 for a site at 665 King Avenue, Stanwood.

RDR Pork #71606 for a site at 2994 Massillon Road, Oxford Junction.
JT Center Pork 1, LLC #68689 for a site at 1493 280" Street, Tipton.

It was noted the following Handwritten Disbursement was issued on 9/29/23 to the Cedar County
Treasurer for Benefits, Inc. for an electronic deposit: #436499 for $2,567.94-self funded medical
claims.

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Bixler to approve the agenda.
Ayes: All

Chairperson Bell addressed the public for comments. EMA Director Freet quoted Wolfs email
on plume maps.

Moved by Sup. Kaufmann seconded by Sup. Barnhart to approve the Board Minutes of
September 26, 2023.
Ayes: All

Moved by Sup. Gaul seconded by Sup. Bixler to approve Claim Disbursements #436374 -
#436498 paid on 9/28/2023.
Ayes: All

The Board reported on Qutreach/Committee Meetings they attended.

Becky Knoche, West Branch Public Library Director asked the Board to appoint Seth Goodspeed
to the WBPL Board with a term ending 6/30/2026. This has never been done before at the
County level therefore the Board tabled this until next week and requested more information.

Kaufmann asked E & Z Director LaRue if he has the amendments done to the #47 Ordinance
WECS. LaRue stated he has not got them done.

At 9:00 a.m., the Board held their monthly department head meeting. Those in attendance and
providing an update were E & Z Director LaRue, Engineer Fangmann, Public Health Director
Wagaman, EMA Director Freet, Treasurer Delaney, Veteran Affairs Service Officer Hamann,
Auditor Wiese, Recorder Bahnsen, Deputy Assessor Dauber, Sheriff Wethington and IT Director
Pierce. Discussion was held.

The Board recessed until 9:45 a.m.

At 9:45 a.m. Jeff Steiert, MCM Consultants met with the Board via phone. Steiert discussed heat
maps, mailers, media coverage and meetings with nursing homes. Proposed budget/billing was
discussed and if employees would be unionized. Further information will be provided to EMA
Director Freet by MCM Consultants.

Moved by Sup. Barnhart seconded by Sup. Bixler to adjourn at 10:34 a.m., to October 10, 2023.
Ayes: All
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